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 “Save me. Save me.” 
 Some residents believe if the Lorraine Theatre could talk, that’s what it would be 
saying, and in fact, that’s what the marquee recently said. 
 The theater, which opened March 6, 1922 and closed in April 2012, is the focus of 
a group of current and former Hoopeston residents who hope to save it. 
 Founders of Save the Lorraine Foundation are working on paperwork to make the 
group a legal foundation and are already collecting donations to save the buildings. 
 Foundation members took their cause to the public at an open meeting on August 
29 at Fast Lanes. There, group president Jim Richards, said several repairs are 
needed, including repair of a collapsed ceiling, making the building handicapped-
accessible and mold remediation.  

See LORRAINE on other side 

Keith Catron makes a point at the head table of a meeting of residents working to save 

the Lorraine Theatres. The August 29 meeting was the first public meeting of the group. 

Group works to get donations, save Lorraine 
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 Chance of storms today. High 83. Tonight, mostly clear. 
Low 54. Tomorrow, sunny. High 69, low 46. 

for other possible uses. 
 Should the group not get the building, due to major 
structural problems or other issues, the board has de-
cided that money donated will be given to improve 
Hoopeston or for theatrical scholarships. 
 For more information, visit the group’s Facebook 
page, Save the Lorraine Foundation. 

CLASSIFIEDS 
APARTMENTS FOR RENT 

1 BR efficiency on ground level. $300/mo + deposit. For more 
information, call (217) 283-7439. 

HELP WANTED 

Local HVAC contractor is seeking a HVAC technician for in-
stallation. Applicant must hold a current clean drivers license. 
Refrigerant license and previous HVAC installation and service 
experience is preferred. Only serious applicants respond by send-
ing resume to 101 E. Penn Hoopeston IL, or email to ram-

cade@frontier.com. 

CNAs WANTED! Nurse Aides who are caring, compassionate 
and dedicated to delivering quality care to our long term care 
residents and Restore to Home residents.  With many years of 
experience in the health care industry, Heritage Health has been 
recognized as one of the leaders of quality care nursing services.  
We currently have part time openings for all shifts.  We can offer 
you a competitive wage, and a wonderful staff of caregivers to 
work with, plus much more!  We are an equal opportunity pro-
vider and employer!  Please apply online or send resume to: 
Heritage Health, 423 N. Dixie Hwy., Hoopeston, IL 60942, 
www.HeritageOfCare.com. 

HOUSES FOR SALE 

Rossville: remodeled, 2,400 sq. ft. ranch style. 2 BR, possible 
third, 1.5 baths. 9’ ceilings, 31’’x32’ open concept kitchen/
dining room/living room; totally wheelchair accessible except 
tub; new 28’x32’ garage, heated and insulated. $84,900. (217) 
497-6099. 

RUMMAGE SALES 

HOOPESTON: 928 W. Penn. Fri., 8-5, Sat., 8-2. Boys clothes, 
toys, Halloween costumes, Wii games, DVDs, king sheets, lots 
of Christmas decorations, much more! 

HOOPESTON: 701 S. Market. Fri., 9-?, Sat. 8-? Tons of kids 
clothes! 

HOOPESTON: 618 S. Second Ave. Fri. 8-3, Sat. 8-noon. Girls 
& women’s clothes, new toys, Christmas decorations, pool table, 
some jewelry, misc. 

HOOPESTON: 712 E. Main (in alley) Fri. 8-3, Sat. 8-1. Books, 
kitchen stuff, tools, fishing poles, much misc. 

Weather 

Lorraine continued from other side 

 The cost to get the doors open to the public is esti-
mated at $200,000, but Richards said he hopes to 
barter as much work as possible in exchange for free 
advertising and/or free tickets to future events. 
 But before the first bit of fixing can occur, the 
group must first get possession of the Lorraine. 
 Board member Sue Comstock, who talked with 
representatives at loan-holder MainSource Bank in 
Indiana, said bank officials are considering selling 
the buildings at an auction or donating them to the 
group. While Save the Lorraine is primarily inter-
ested in the historic Lorraine Theatre at 324 E. Main, 
bank officials have stipulated that the smaller theater, 
in the 200 block of East Main, must go with the lar-
ger one. 
 Save the Lorraine members have mounted an ac-
tive campaign to save the building. Petitions in local 
businesses and online garnered more than 1,000 sig-
natures and were submitted to MainSource officials. 
The group has adopted bylaws and has named a 
board of directors that besides Richards also includes 
Catron as vice president; Susie Sheppard, treasurer; 
Carol Hicks, secretary; Debbie Benjamin, recording 
secretary; and Comstock, sergeant at arms. 
 Members took advantage of the National Sweet-
corn Festival to participate in the parade and hand 
out literature about the theater and their efforts. Vol-
unteers also had an area at McFerren Park during the 
festival to talk to people about the theaters and ac-
cept cash donations. 
 Donations are also being accepted at MainSource 
Bank, 323 E. Main St., Hoopeston IL 60942 and 
online at www.savethelorraine.com. 
 With high hopes of getting and fixing the Lorraine, 
the next step will be what to do with the grand struc-
ture. Using it as a modern theater is out, as revamp-
ing the projection system is cost-prohibitive. Sug-
gested uses include showing older films, hosting 
weddings and other events and using it for artistic 
events in the area. Group members are looking at 
other rehabbed theaters, such as the one in Watseka, 


